HONORARY CO-CHAIRMAN

Waiter Cronkite

CBS News

HONORARY CO-CHAIRMAN
Terry Anderson
CHAIRMAN

Paul E. Steiger
PROPUBLICA

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Joe| Simon
DIRECTORS

Andrew Alexander

CoX NEWSPAPERS

Franz Aliina

Christiane Amanpour
CHN

Dean Baguet

THe New York TIMES
Kathleen Carroll

Tt ASSOCIATED PRESS
Raijiv Chandrasekaran
THE WASHINGTON POST
Sheita Coronrel
COLUMBIA UNIVERSITY
GRADUATE SCHOOL OF JOURNALISM
Josh Friedman
Corumia UNIVERSITY
GRADUATE SCHOOL OF JOURNALISM
Anne Garrels

NATIONAL PUBLIC RAGIO
James C. Goodale
DEBEVOISE & PLIMPTON
Cheryl Gould

NEC News

Charlayne Hunter-Gauit
Gwen Ifill

PBS

Jane Kramer

THE NEW YORKER

David Laventhol

t.ara Logan

CBS News

David Marash

Kati Marton

Michael Massing
Geraldine Fabrikant Metz
THE NEW YORK TIMES
Victor Navasky

ThE Nation

Andres Oppenheimer
THE Miaml HERALD

Burl Oshome

THE DALLAS MORNING NEWS
Charles L. Overby

THE FREEDOM FORUM
Clarence Page

CHICAGO TRIBUNE

Normarn Pearistine
BLOCMBERG L.P.

Dan Rather

HDNeT

Gene Roberts

PHILIP MERRILL COLLEGE OF JOURNALISM
UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND
Sandra Mims Rowe

T QREGONIAN

Diane Sawyer

ABC News

David Schlesinger
REUTERS

Paul C. Tash

ST, PETERSBURG TIMES
Mark Whitaker

NBC News

Brian Williams

NEC News

Matthew Winkler
BLOOMBERG NEWS

ADVHSORY BOARD
Tom: Brokaw

NBC News

Steven L. isenberg
Anthony Lewis

Erwin Polts

Jotin Seigenthaler

THE FREEDOM FORUM
FIRBT AMENDMENT CENTER

COMMITTEE TO PROTECT JOURNALISTS

330 7th Avenue, 119 FL, New York, NY 100071 USA  Phone: (212) 465-1004  Fax: (212) 465-9568 Web: www.cpj.org  E-Mail: info@cpj.org

November 17, 2008

Tarek Ben Youssef

Chargé d’ Affaires

Embassy of Tunisia

1515 Massachusetts Ave. N.W.
Washington D.C. 2005

Dear Mr. Ben Youssef,

Thank you for your November 10 letter in response to the Committee to Protect Journalists’
special report, "The Smiling Oppressor,” issued in September.

As noted in our report, we had asked to meet with Tunisian officials so we could hear your point
of view during our mission to Tunisia in late June and early July. Regrettably, no one agreed to
meet with us.

We appreciate your letter, although we found nothing that would change the findings of our
report. The government’s decisions in October to ban an issue of the weekly Mouatinoun and
summon to court two journalists in connection with an article in the newspaper has further
raised our concerns about press freedom under President Zine El Abidine Ben Ali.

We remain open to meeting with Tunisian officials to discuss our concerns about press freedom
in Tunisia. I am enclosing for your information our recently published magazine Dangerous
Assignments.

Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely,

joyss

Joel Simon
CPJ Executive Director



